## **APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB**

# **General Membership Agenda**

### March 8, 2023

Called to Order: 7:01 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital by all in

attendance.

**Quorum Confirmation:** by Dina McKinney

All members recited NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

**Approval of February 2023 GM Minutes-** Motion to approve the minutes as written by Allen. Seconded by Jonathan. No discussion. All in favor. Motion passes.

### **Reports**

President-Timothy Neubauer

- 1. Tim thanked Jenaraye Graham, 2022 President, for her service
- 2. Introduction of the new 2023 Board of Directors
- Tim asked Larry to talk about the New Handgun Owners class and the partnership with the local gun stores. Larry presented the information to the membership.
- 4. Volunteer Acknowledgements for those not present at the Banquet

#### Vice President-Deborah Harris:

1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): No report

#### Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy:

 Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account. The 2023 annual budget and expense summary for the banquet was also included. No questions were presented. We have an outstanding commitment of \$55k for the lighting project.

#### Secretary- Dina McKinney

- Report on Membership numbers- Total 1,041 (474 Regular, 455 Senior, 108 Associates, 4 Honorary Life)
- 2. Report on success of the banquet and thank the Banquet Committee
- 3. CRPA-Plug the Extravagunza and RangeCon

#### Range Reports

 <u>Pistol Range-John Melton</u>: Everything is going well. The only issue is the stands; face the yellow forward. If there are other stands out there, move them. You can use the general steel but shoot it in the correct orientation.

Tim Neubauer - SASP: The program is up and running. Tim went over the schedule.

• <u>Indoor Range -Ray Jameson:</u> Please do not go past the red line. Pick up your brass on your side and leave the brass on the other side of the red line.

Ray - Junior programs: He still needs volunteers to run these programs.

• <u>Rifle Range-Jason Myskow</u>: Absent. Sam reported. They put up about 13 new targets that go up to 500 yards. Everything is painted blue. Face the yellow side of the target stands towards you.

Alex Montenegro - CMP: Absent, no report.

- <u>Trap Range- Dave Scheppmann:</u> No issues. Dave reported on open trap. Tim introduced Robert Scheppmann as the new alternate chair. Robert introduced himself to the membership.
- Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: Sandy went over the open archery schedule and pricing. She needs new instructors, so she is planning an instructor trainer course for June 3rd. She will submit an event request.
- <u>Facilities Don McAfee:</u> Thanks everyone for following the rules. Help keep the range clean and pick up after yourself.

## **Other Reports**

- Merchandise-Michelle Nakata: New hats are in! We hope to have the jackets next week. More hats will be in next week. Hoodies will be in next week. The 75th limited edition challenge coin is on sale now! Michelle went over the purchasing procedure at the adobe clubhouse.
- Education and Training-Debbie Harris: The class schedule for the year has been laid out. There is an instructor meeting on 3/28. Debbie called upon Wendy Stephens to talk about Beyond the Basics. Wendy briefed the membership on the class. She also talked about matches. All this is listed in the new marketing packet being handed out. You can also find this information on our website.

## Special Report

- <u>David Smith with a Legislative Update</u>: David to go over the latest happenings in Sacramento and Washington. David's full report will be on the website in the coming days. Thank you, David!
- Matt McCourt-gave an update on the matches this week.

#### **OLD BUSINESS -**

1. None

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

- 1. **Approved** by the Board to take to the General Membership:
  - Jonathan Weldy: Capital Improvement Request (updated cost of the Pistol Shack repairs is \$5,520.00 total) Adrian requested an additional \$2,500 for the repairs. Motion by Jonathan to approve the additional funds for Adrian. Seconded by Allen. No Discussion. All in favor. Motion passes.

- Members Forum (if there were any submissions): Michael Meyers thanked the membership for the scholarship presented to his daughter who is now in Penn State. Very Cool!
- 3. Introduction of new members by Tim. Motion to accept the new members as probationary by Allen. Seconded by Sandy. All in favor. Motion passes. Debbie went over the probationary requirements and reminded them to pick up their new member packets.
- 4. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund. WINNER Cecil! Congratulations.

Adjourned 8:01 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, Dina McKinney, Secretary Apple Valley Gun Club